NEWSLETTER 1/07/2016

http://www.dunchurchjuniorschool.org.uk admin3391@welearn365.com

Dear Parents.

Events for week commencing Monday, 4th July 2016

| Monday | Lunchtime Afternoon After School | 12.30pm 1pm 2pm 3.30-4.30pm | Recorder Club Recorder Club 3S – Swim £3.83 Gardening Club – All year Groups Zumbatomic Club Girls Football Club |
|-----------|----------------------------------|---|---|
| Tuesday | Morning | 8am 9am | Year 6 Boys Football Club Tang Soo Do Year 6 children travel to Castleton |
| | After School | 2pm 3.30 – 4.30pm | 3FR – Swim £3.83 CCFC Football Rock Solid Code Club |
| Wednesday | After School | 3.30- 5pm 3.30 – 4.15pm 4.30 – 5.15pm 3.30 - 4.15pm 3.30-4.30pm | Film Club – Years 4, 5 & 6 Year 3/4 Hotshots Basketball Year 5/6 Hotshots Basketball Cookery Club Signing Club – LAST SESSION Rounders Club |
| Thursday | After School | 3.30-4.30pm | Theatre Club Chess Club – LAST SESSION Cricket Club |
| Friday | Lunch Time After School | 3.30-4.15pm 3.30-4.30pm | Year 3 & 2 Teddy Bears Picnic Cheerleading Club Spanish Club Athletics Club |
| | Evening | 9pm | Year 6 children return from Castleton |

ORCHESTRA CLUB This club has finished and will re-start in September.

SIGNING CLUB / CHESS CLUB Next week will be the last sessions for Signing Club and Chess Club for this academic year.

STRIKE DAY As you are aware from the media the NUT have called for a day of strike action on Tuesday, 5th July. The teachers will not be taking part on this occasion. However members of staff have expressed strong support for the action which is in protest at under funding and a large increase in demands on their time making it very difficult to maintain any kind of work life balance. However as the children are booked to take part in sporting events and a residential they have decided not to participate at this time.

SPORTS EVENTS THIS WEEK Well done to the children who took part in the Tag Rugby Festival at St Andrews Rugby Club, the year 5 boys cricket team who took part and came fourth in the Warwickshire County Finals at Edgbaston Foundation Ground and the Girls year 5/6 football team who won the football tournament at Ashlawn School.

ORCHESTRA / CHOIR Our orchestra performed brilliantly in assembly earlier this week. Thank you to the parents for being an appreciative audience. Mrs Blezard would like to thank the orchestra and choir children for their hard work and commitment this year.

SPORTS DAY The date for Sports Day this year will be Wednesday 13th July. This will take place in the morning. Parents/Grandparents are welcome to watch the races and field events.

EARLY FINISH – FRIDAY 22nd JULY School will be finishing at 2pm on Friday 22nd July which is the last day of term. Woosh Club will be open from 2 – 6pm. School coaches will run at 2pm.

BOOK FAIR- 'TRAVELLING BOOKS' Thank you to everyone who supported our book fair. We were able to choose some lovely books for the library from the commission earned on your purchases.

SEPTEMBER MUSIC TUITION Children who are starting/continuing music tuition in September have been given a letter to bring home with details of lessons/cost etc. Payment which is due by July 8th should be paid via ParentPay.

SEPTEMBER GUITAR LESSONS Children who have requested guitar lessons have been given a letter requesting payment which is due by July 8th. Please make payment as soon as possible as instructed on the letter. Please note this payment cannot be made through ParentPay as guitar payments need to be made directly to IMS (Independent Music Service).

CHILD CAR SEAT SAFETY CHECK Rugby Police will be holding a community safety engagement event at Elliott's Field Retail Park on Saturday 9th July 2016 between 11am and 4pm. The purpose of the event is to provide expert advice with the Good Egg Safety on child car seat safety. The event will provide you with the opportunity to have your child car seats checked free by experts and to ask questions about this area of road safety. Please visit www.goodeggsafety.com for further information and advice.

SUMMER READING CHALLENGE 2016 All over the UK, libraries are celebrating 100 years of the world's favourite storyteller, Roald Dahl. The Big Friendly Read, the Summer Reading Challenge 2016, is your child's chance to join in those celebrations. Over the Summer Reading Challenge, children are asked to read at least 6 library books. They can be any books they likenovels, fact books, joke books, e-books and audio books, they all count- and your library staff can help your children choose books they will really enjoy. As they read their books, each child will receive collector cards that make up a set to complete their folder. Each card features an original piece of Quentin Blake artwork from a classic Roald Dahl tale, as well as some fun activities on the reverse. Starts Saturday 16th July across Warwickshire Libraries, as well as story and craft events! It's all fun and free! https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=2SxwPtzl34l&feature=youtu.be&mc_cid=26753b1d51&mc_eid=9a7c2c0a2b

DUNCHURCH BAPTIST CHURCH See your photographs being published! As part of the Dunchurch Baptist Church building project, Dunchurch Baptist Church are trying to collect photographs of the landscapes (not people) that are in Dunchurch, Draycote and the surrounding area. If you would like to submit a photograph that fits the criteria, please email it to fleurwayman@dunchurchbaptistchurch.org.uk

BIKEABILITY SUMMER HOLIDAY COURSES Harris Academy will be hosting Bikeability training in the Summer holidays. Year 5 & 6 Level 2 training: Course 1 Wed 27th July 9.30am-4.15pm, Course 2 Wed 24th August 9.30am-4.15pm. Cost £20 payable in advance. Year 4, 5 and 6 Level 1 training: Course 1 Tues 26th July 9.30am-11.45am, Course 2 Tues 26th July 12.30-2.45pm, Course 3 Tues 23rd August 12.30-2.45pm. Cost £12 payable in advance. Early booking is essential as places are limited. For an additional charge, wrap around childcare in the Sports Centre holiday club may also be booked from 8am-6pm. For more info or to book a place, call Debbie on 01788 812549 ext 304 or email admin@harrisacademyschoolsport.org.uk

LOST PROPERTY Jiwon Kang, one of our year 3 pupils, has lost blue M & S trousers and a brown Korean Lavel T-shirt. Sanin Savio, one of our year 6 pupils, has lost his named blue waterproof Slazenger jacket. Would parents please check their child's belongings and ensure that they have the correct items.

FOR SALE 1/2 size violin, good condition, requires a case, £20. For further information please speak to Mrs Blezard.

STAR OF THE WEEK AWARDS go to James Catteau, Alex Lawrence, Cary Lines, Tyler Burgess, Edward Bicknell, Amelie Edge, Calum Gibson, George Robards, Max Kihlstrom, Ellie Box, Lilly-May Evans and Oliver Turner.

Yours sincerely

Mr A Wardle Head Teacher